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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc.

Executive Board Meeting

September 5, 2012

7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Bobby Woods, President




Ann Hanks, Vice President




Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer




Laurie Price, Second Treasurer




Diane Prescod, Secretary

Pat Williams, APM
Call to Order:   Bobby called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  A quorum was established with all of the Board members present.

Regular Session:


-Public Participation  - No homeowners were present.
-Minutes – The minutes of the July 19, 2012 Executive Board meeting were approved with



a motion made by Jeff , seconded by Laurie, and passed unanimously.


-Financial Reports – The financial reports for the month-end August 2012 were reviewed.  



As of August 31, 2012:




Checking

 

$19,655.50







Capital Expenditure Savings

$  5,323.02








Reserve Savings


$20,308.92







CD




$25,153.50






 
TOTAL



$70,440.94


-An additional $10,000 was rolled over into CD – Board approval was secured prior to 




transaction.  


-New Business –



-New Items: 
-MDC – we will not receive a large refund as a result of questions regarding 




previous bills, however, going forward, meters will be monitored to ensure 





that bills are correct – bill should not be estimated, meter on Timothy Lane




will be read (has not been in the past).  Pat will inquire about what it  





would take to shut down meter on Deerfield that is not being used.  Laurie





will research whether or not other entities are complaining about MDC





rate increases that consumers were never notified of and billed 





retroactively.



-Annual Meeting – 





Pat provided a packet that will be sent to homeowners and Board




reviewed to ensure that it was specific to our needs.  Format and 




details will be discussed at next meeting.  Minutes from last year’s




Annual Meeting will be mailed with packet to homeowners – this





will eliminate necessity of reading them at the meeting.  Pat will





prepare sign in sheet for homeowners.




-Reserve Study – The results indicate that we have significantly less funds than




we will need for improvement projects, such as paving, that will need to





be done in the future.  Additional options will be explored in an effort to





prolong the life of roads and catch basins until the Association can 





increase the balances in reserve accounts and/or decide how best to 




proceed with either fee increases or other options.




-Exterior Improvements - Pat read portion of documents that




clarified issue.




-Quarterly Mailer – We will add a piece about improvements on some of our




streets as well as improvements in homeowner fees collection.  The 





quarterly invoice format was discussed as a homeowner stated that the





Association used to include a payment coupon.   Given the dramatic





decrease in delinquent fees the Board did not feel that including a





payment coupon was necessary.  The question was raised as to whether




or not we should include the names and addresses of new homeowners.





The Board decided to leave that information in the mailer as it fosters





a sense of community and welcome to new families.   

Committee Reports


Covenant Committee – No news


Website –Jeff stated he could not find the minutes of last year’s annual meeting.


Ann will check.



Streets and Sewers –See New Business (Reserve Study) 
Sprinklers, Irrigation – We are coming to point where we will need sprinklers shut off for the winter – MDC needs to shut water off and Russo needs to flush the system. Pat will contact MDC for shut off during the last week of September.  


Property Maintenance – Pond maintenance discussed as well as the merits of having


work done in the spring or fall.  What will be done must be communicated to home-


owners – that it is in the budget and that it is the same type of maintenance as was



done approximately 5 years ago.  Pat will contact Russo to verify price quote we have



and whether it should be done in fall or spring.



Welcoming Committee – No news.
The next meeting date is set for October 24, 2012 at Ann’s house. The Annual Meeting will be held on Thursday, November 15, 2012 at Sacred Heart, as last year.   
The meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 9:00 p.m.
Adjourned from Executive Session at 9:37 p.m.
Motion made by Jeff to award landscape/maintenance contract to Russo for a 3 year term at a constant

rate – we will ask for a discount – and contract will exclude snow plowing at mailboxes but include weed control at curbs. Motion not contingent on agreement for a 3 year contract – we will accept a one year contract.  Motioned seconded by Laurie and passed unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Ann, seconded by Laurie, and passed unanimously at  9:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Prescod
Secretary
